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Annual General Meeting

AGENDA

1. Welcome

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of 2004 AGM

4. Annual Report

5. Elections: Committee: President
Vice-President
Secretary
Treasurer

Committee Members (7)
Auditor
Association Delegates (2 + 2 proxies)
Patrons
Umpires Co-ordinator
6. Subscriptions for 2006 season

7. Trophy donations 2006



Season 2005

Patronesses: Mrs. Levene Fechner, Mrs. Mary Heidenreich, Mrs. Marjorie Lehmann
President: Karen Fox
Vice-President: Katrina Neldner
Secretary: Debbie Miles
Treasurer: Anthea Leslie
Committee Members: Gayle Dawkins Lyn Hoklas
Wendy Newbery Melissa Skarstrom
Merrilyn Walker Elsa Roesler
Sally Heinrich
Association Delegates: Katrina Neldner, Lyn Hoklas. Proxy- Cheryl Kraehenbuhi, Karen Fox
Canteen Co-ordinator: Robyn & Dennis Hart
Umpires Co-ordinator: Kathy Marschall
Records Officer: Debbie Miles
Newspaper Reports: Gayle Dawkins
Junior Development: Katrina Neldner,Karen Fox
Coaches Co-ordinator: Lyn Hoklas, Katrina Neldner
Life Members: Mrs. Marjorie Lehmann, Mrs. Lynne Lindner, Mrs. Sue Fuller,

Mrs. Edna Behrndt, Mrs. Thelma Murphy, Mrs. Kathy Marschali,
Mrs. Cheryl Kraehenbuhl, Mrs. Joanne Buck, Mrs Gayle Dawkins
Mrs. Lyn Hoklas

2005 Club Sponsors: G. & J. Evans Trophies
Barossa Barbecue Chickens
Barossa Engineering Services
Barossa Garages & Home Improvements
Bartsch Builders
Robert & Gayle Dawkins
Fineline Printing & Graphics
Gawler Cinema
Impact Rigging & Welding Services
La Buona Vita
Kym & Robyn Lienert
O'Leary Walker Wines
Rockford Wines
Tanunda Foodland
Tanunda Hair Flair & Beauty
Tanunda Hotel
Tanunda Snack Shack & Deli
Wohlers



PRESIDENTS REPORT

It is with much pleasure that I submit my President’s report for 2005.

Season 2005 had mixed success for our club. We were able to field six senior teams, an
intermediate team, and all junior teams except an 11 and under team.

This year we had some difficulty finding junior coaches, but eventually were able to match a
coach to each junior team. The club is appreciative of the way that the junior coaches work
together to select teams, share the courts space during training and organise practice sessions.
We thank them for the time that they give so willingly and for the values of fair play that they
model. Three junior teams made the final series, and we were fortunate to have our Sub Junior 1
team as Grand Final runner ups.

Once again our senior teams had mixed success. For the second year in a row, both our Senior 1
and Senior 2 teams won very few games, and it is a priority for the club to find a couple of
experienced players to help strengthen these two teams. This would have a flow on effect to all
the other teams. Thank you also to our senior coaches for their skill and dedication.

Congratulations to the Senior 4 and Senior 5 teams who were successful in winning premierships.
They were both dedicated to the task and continued to train hard long after all other teams had
finished. Thank you to the coaches of these teams, Janette Schwarzkopff and Shannon Gepp.

Our club was fortunate to host the grand final this year. Whilst this is a good opportunity for
fundraising, it certainly is a lot of work for committee members and for our canteen co-ordinators,
Robyn and Dennis Hart. Thank you to all parents and players who assisted in any way during the
day.

Both senior and junior presentation nights were well attended. A highlight of the junior
presentation was the awarding of the Thelma Murphy Memorial Trophy to Abbie Dutschke.
Thelma was an esteemed and much loved life member of our club who passed away earlier in the
year. This award recognises Thelma’s contribution to the Tanunda Netball Club, and her family
were honoured to present it to Abbie, as the junior player who received the most club votes.

I also wish to acknowledge the success of Kimberly Schiller from Division 3 , who won the
Wohlers Award for the most successful senior player. This year’s Club Person of the Year’ was
awarded to Wendy Newbery. I am confident that most players and families are aware of the
support that Wendy gives to both junior and senior players through her involvement with scoring,
timing, assisting the coach and also as a committee member.

Congratulations to Lyn Hoklas on being awarded life membership. Lyn's involvement and
commitment to the Club for many years as a player, coach, umpire and committee person. She is
respected by all she has played with and coached.

Our club appreciates the support of our sponsors. With their help we are able to and upgrade
facilities, purchase resources and provide weekly awards to players.

My thanks to all the members of the committee for their hard work throughout the year. 1 wish
particularly to acknowledge the effort of our club secretary, Debbie Miles. The amount of work
she does to ensure the smooth running of our club is phenomenal.

Please consider attending the AGM on Monday, October 17™. The future success of our club is
dependent upon the support and enthusiasm of both players and parents, and we would
appreciate your attendance.

Karen Fox



Above: KIMBERLY SCHILLER
Wohiers Trophy - Most Successful Senior Plaver 20405
LYN HOKLAS (new life member), KIMBERLY SCHILLER, KAREN FOX (president)

Below: ABBIE DUTSCHEKE
Thelma Murphy Memorial Trophy — Most Successful Junior Plaver 2005
TINA THIEL (nee Murphy), ABBIE DUTSCHKE, FRANK MURPHY




WENDY NEWBERY
Wood Werx Club Person of the Year - 2005

presented by Peter Edwards — Wood Werx

Premiership Teams 2005

Senior 4
Senior 5

B & L Netball Association Trophy Winners 2005
[from the Tanunda Netball Club]

Senior 4 ~ Runner-Up - Lyn Hoklas

Senior 5 — Runner-Up - Shannon Gepp

Sub-Junior 1- Best & Fairest Abbie Dutschke

1

Sub-Junior 2 — Best & Fairest Rebecca Martin



LIFE MEMBERSHIP AWARDED TO LYN HOKLAS

In any sporting club the highest honour that can be given to a person is life
membership. Tonight we honour one of our members who has given many years
of service and commitment as a player, commitiee member, coach and umpire {0
the Tanunda Netball Club. She will become the eleventh person in the fifty five
year history of this club to receive this award.

Congratulations Lyn Hoklas

Lyn began her netball career with the Williamstown Netball Club where she
played all her junior netball. We were fortunate she married a Tanunda resident
(namely Brian Hoklas) and this is where her involvement with the Tanunda
Netball Club began.

Lyr's playing career with Tanunda commenced in 1985 in the Senior 5 side
where she was fortunate enough to win a premiership in her first season plus
take out the Best and Fairest and the Hentschke trophy for the most club voltes.
From here Lyn continued to play through the ranks establishing herself as a reli-
able and consistent defender. She was an important part of the successful Senior
1 side through the late 1980’s and 1990’s. She played in three Senior 1
Premierships in 1920, 1994 and 1996 and was runner-up in Senior 1 Best and
Fairest in 1997 and 1998. Other premierships for Lyn included the 2000 Senior 3
premiership with the “dream team” and in 2005 with Senior 4.

As a player Lyn has always been commitied to working hard as an individual
rarely missing a training and putting in 100% effort on the court. This commitment
has seen Lyn take out many other club awards plus the Association Best and
Fairest for Senior 5 in 2003 and Senior 4 in 2004.

Lyn’s first role of coach was to commencs in 1994 with the under 17’s. This team
was the first of many. She has also coached -
Senior 6's - 1985
Under 17’s - 1995
Mini's - 1997
Modifieds - 1997,1998 and 2003
Sub junior 3 - 1999 and 2000
Junior 2 - 2003
Junior 1 — 2001 and 2004
Senior 4 - 2004
Senior 5 - 2005

There has also been a long involvement with the Tanunda Netball Club
Committes over the years. Lyn first went on the commitiee in 1994 and also took
charge of the netball canteen for that season. She continued as a commitice
member in 1995 and then tock on the role of Club President in 1996 and 1997.
After a couple of years break Lyn returned to the committee in 1999 and has
been a valuable member since.



Lyn has also served on the junior committee at Tanunda and has been the club
representative on the Barossa, Light and Gawler junior development commities
for a number of years. As well as all of this she has always found time to help out
with umpiring on Saturdays

Lyn has been an active member of our club for over 20 years. She has earned
the respect of players she has played with and coached over those years.
Congratulations Lyn on your fife membership!! It is thoroughly deserved and we
look forward to your continued association with the Tanunda Netball Club.

September 23rd, 2005



Senior 1

The Coach: Jason Moon

The Team: Rebecca Blenkiron Chloe Frenstch
Anna Boehm Gabrielle Marschall
Rachel Dunstan Elsa Roesler (captain)
Brooke Etscheid Bethany Rothe

Kristin Falkenberg

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Elsa Roesler
Best & Fairest Runner-Up - Anna Boehm
Most Consistent — Chloe Frentsch

After a minimal pre-season the Senior 1 team entfered into the Wohlers Cup, hosted by Tanunda
Netball Club, as one of the teams not expected to win a game. With a win, two draws and a loss
the girls qualified for the semi finals, the first time on many years. Angaston were our opponent
in the semi’s which we unfortunately lost. The performance at Wohlers gave is confidence heading
into the main competition.

The first half of the season saw us without a win; however the team did get close on several
occasions. Best games of the first half were the nine goal loss to Freeling in the round 1, a 4 goal
loss to Barossa in round 4 and a nine goal loss to Angaston in round 8.

The second half of the season saw the girls have their first win over Freeling by one goal in round

10. The girls dug in deep in the final quarter to take the win, unfortunately their only win of the
season.

The Nuriootpa match in round 14 saw the girls play some outstanding netball to lead by eight
goals at the first break. Nuriootpa came back strong in the second to lead by one goal at half
time. The score stayed close for the remainder of the game with Nuriootpa winning by one goal
on a penalty shot after full time. Although this loss was disappointing the girls played their best
game of the season.

The Angaston game in round 17 proved to be a close encounter. The girls, without the Coach,
kept within two goals heading into the final quarter to eventually go down by six goals.

The whole team improved from round 1 right up to the end of the season. The team was able to
compete for at least half a game with any team in the competition. As a young and developing
team I look back over the season and am proud at the commitment of the girls and their

dedication to improve each week. I am positive that the 2006 season will be even more
rewarding.

2 BSOFE jZ:?O?Z



Senior 2

The Coach: Jason Moon

The Team: Karen Fox {captain) Julia Jaensch
Vicki Gerlach Kelly Justin
Melanie Haines Alexandra Lubcke
Megan Heidenreich Gemma Schrapel
Sally Heinrich

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Megan Heidenreich

Best & Fairest Runner-Up — Melanie Haines
Most Consistent — Karen Fox

After a less than adequate pre-season the girls started their competition against Freeling and lead
by three goals at quarter time, the heat and minimal training were too much to overcome and the
game got away from us, going down by 28 goals.

Highlights of the first half of the season were the two wins, the first against Barossa in round 4 by
two goals. The scores were close all game and the girls hung in to take the win. The second win
came in round 9 against Willaston in appalling conditions (although we are starting to get use to
this when we play at Willaston). After a slow start the girls adapted to their conditions and
eventually won the game by 12 goals.

The second half of the season unfortunately saw us winless however we did mange to match it
with most teams for most of the game.

The game against South Gawler in round 16 was the highlight of the second half of the season.
After consultation with the captain and another senior member of the team it was decided that
the team in the first half would be made of younger players in the side, the first time they had
taken court together. The girls played extremely well against South Gawler, who eventually
became runners up in the senior2 competition. At half time Tanunda was only down by one goal.
The team went on unchanged in the second half and only went down by 10 goals - great
performance.

The team played consistent netball throughout the season. I am proud of all the girls for keeping

their heads up during the season. It is not easy turning up week after week and not coming away
with the points but this team tool the court each week looking to win.

Jason Moo



Senior 3

The Coach: Lyn Hoklas

The Team: Dianne Barisch Zana Hoskin
Jodi Davenport Toni Martin
Marie Hodge . Jenny Noell
Sheree Hoffmann Kimberly Schiller
Sheliey Hoklas Rachel Schmidt

The Winners: Best & Fairest - Kimberly Schiller

Best & Fairest Runner-Up — Rachel Schmidt
Most Consistent - Jodi Davenport

Another season had gone, how quick did it pass. Thankyou girls for having me as your guide, I
didn't feel that I coached how a senior 3 team should be coached but I enjoyed guiding you
through your games.

We only won four matches but there were a lot of matches that you just played extremely good
netball and was great to watch but we couldn’t came away with a win. It didn't help that from
round 2 we kept losing players due to injury — Shelley (Shoulder operation), Marie (ankle injury),
Sheree (back injury due to car accident). These three players were a big loss to our team. Shelley
did make it back for the second last game.

1 was glad to have picked up Kimberly in the first part of the season. Kim was a great asset to our
team,.

In case your wondering why we never got to pick a captain - I was waiting till we had everyone
at training but because I kept losing players half the season was gone before I knew it. So I
thought I would keep choosing a player each week, so I am sorry if I upset anybody.

Lastly I would like to thank a few people - thanks to the senior four’s for training with us and to
the girls that filled in for us (especially Kelly and Celeste from the intermediates).Thankyou to
Janette for all your efforts at training with both teams which helped me immensely. A big
thankyou to Wendy Newbery for scoring for us when we didn't have anybody else - you were
always there to help. Thankyou to the senior three girls for putting 100% in at training and your
games. Congratulations to all three trophy winners.

Z;yn Hoklas



Senior 4

The Coach: Janette Schwartzkopff

The Team: Ashlee Bignell Janette Schwartzkopff
Gayle Dawkins Melisssa Skarstrom
Lyn Hoklas - Justine Smart
Megan Hoklas Lisa Stott
Tracey Hoklas Paula Zecchin

Kirsty Roehr

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Janette Schwartzkopff
Best & Fairest Runner-Up - Lyn Hoklas
Best & Fairest 2" Runner-Up — Megan Hoklas

Any year that ends with a premiership can only be considered a success. However 2005 winning
the flag is not everything. This team showed that netball can be enjoyable and that age is not a
barrier to success.

Our team had a blend of mature experience and youthful exuberance. It has been a pleasure
watching each group learn from the other and in particular our younger players grow in
confidence. They are the future of this club.

A winning team needs depth of personnel and whilst not everyone gets to share the spotlight on
the big occasion it is the contribution by all the members of the team that is its strength. We
achieved our high position at the end of the minor round through the solid contributions from all
the team.

T know the sprint throughs was not that popular but they got us there in the end, and T am
certain they helped with the waistline.

Thank you Tracey for your assistance with our goalies whose improvement through out the year
was one of our major successes. Thank you also to Lyn for taking training during my absence,
Gayle for her Captaincy (team tosser),Wendy (unofficial scorer/manager) for your hard work and
to all the players from the other teams who helped us through the training sessions throughout
the year.

Finally, well done everyone. This was a true team effort!

Jaﬁetf}e cgc/tvw.zrtl@fﬁ



Senior 6

The Coach: Debbie Miles

The Team: Leanne Ahrens Robyn Lienert
Sarah Bentley Debbie Miles
Marella Hart Kavla Priest
Lisa Heinrich Karren Raper

Megan Hermann

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Robyn Lienert
Best & Fairest Runner-Up — Marella Hart
Most Improved - Kayla Priest

It was certainly a pleasure to co-ordinate these girls onto the court each week ~ when we had a
game. Our season only consisted of twelve matches due to not all other clubs having a team.
Despite having nine girls in the team there was often weeks when we required players to fill in for
us — thanks to Lyn Cundy, Bridey Shane, Kate McAuley and Fiona Hawkes.

We didn't have structured training sessions, as several players were unable to attend training -
so we often trained at the recreation centre in the circuit room.

Our first match against Freeling (on an extremely hot day) we only had seven players and we
hadn’t played a match together before, although we lost this match the second half was played as
a “team”. Our best games were against a very young Kapunda team, which we won both times.

If you ask any of the girls which was our worst game it would have to be against Willaston in the
worst weather, this was the team who finished top and took out the senior 6 premiership.

Our round seven game against Angaston was another “not to be forgotten” game when Sarah
with all her enthusiasm to fight for the ball clashed her nose with the oppositions head, with a
broken nose we didn't see Sarah back until round 15 and played a great game. We were very
fortunate not to have any other injuries.

Our team lacked in defense players and so several combinations were tried. I thought Leanne did
a great job at GD but was to find out at the end of the season it was her least liked position (oops
sorry!!), she also played a great game at centre gaining many intercepts and control of the ball.
Karren and Kayla worked extremely well in the circle encouraging each other every match, you
always knew when Karren wanted the ball and moved brilliantly in the circle. As the season
progressed we saw Kayla play some brilliant games as she gained her self-confidence as a goalie.
We could always rely on Robyn to control the ball through the centre she had such great energy
and leadership on court and always played a team game. Megan played most matches in WA
where she gave good backup and encouragement to the goalies, she also had a few quarters as
goalie. Lisa was our other WA/C (and sometime goalie) whose determination on court saw some
great intercepts and backup. Marella our WD was always on the ball making some spectacular
intercepts mid court and great backup to the defense - she also played a few games in GD.
Sarah played in GD/WD always going after the ball and leaping over the court - a good
combination with Debbie at GK, which was working well until Sarah’s injury prevented her
playing until the last few weeks in the season.

Thankyou to all the girls for making the season most enjoyable, I know we were often a bit
“casual” but our aim was to enjoy netball and play senior 6 for the Club.

:ﬁeﬁ jzcz:fe&



Intermediates

The Coach: Sally Heinrich

The Team: Melanie Boschen Kate McAuley
Kelly Buckby Sammi Mickan
Katie Fechner Celeste Newbery
Cassie Ferrett Rachel Tscharke
Alice Leslie

The Winners: Best & Fairest - Katie Fechner

Best & Fairest Runner-Up - Melanie Boschen
Coaches Trophy — Celeste Newbery

I've thoroughly enjoyed coaching the Tanunda U17’s netballers. I wish to thank each one of you
for the endless amount of enthusiasm and patience throughout the season.

Despite the margins, we continued to play as a team and continually encouraged each other for
the duration of the season. It was extremely pleasing to reap the rewards of our efforts at the
conclusion of the season. I'm very proud of the way each of you played the final game against
Willaston not only did we win but we won convincingly — well done and continue the winning
strike into season 2006.

It is with great pleasure I award Celeste Newbery the coaches award. Celeste was a true
pleasure to coach, she never complained, always strived to do her best and display a huge
amount of maturity. Well done Celeste, keep working hard to achieve your netball goals — oh and
keep up the giggling!!!

The best and fairest runner-up is awarded to a girl that played a multitude of positions at the
start of the season until it became evident she played her best in defence. Melanie Boschen
performed well all season and I'm very proud to award her best and fairest runner-up for season
2005. Well done Mel, keep up the great work, it will be a pleasure to watch you move thru the
senior ranks at the Tanunda netball club. Congratulations.

The best and fairest is warded to a player that performed will all season wherever I positioned her
on the court. Her ability to read play and compromise turn overs was a huge asset to our team.
Her maturity and positive personality made my job as a coach extremely easy. Congratulations
Katie !!

Overall I wish to thank each and everyone of you for your enthusiasm, maturity and friendship
throughout the season. I wish you all the very best of luck. Thankyou.

Sally Hoinrich



Junior 1

The Coach: Tracey Hoklas
The Team: Nicola Biagi Narelle Pech (vice-captain)
Amelia Dawkins Sophie Radke
Celeste Hueppauff Rosie Robinson
Sarah Martin Harriet Schuyler
Joanne Maude Morgan Smith (captain)
The Winners: Best & Fairest — Celeste Hueppauff

Best & Fairest Runner-Up ~Amelia Dawkins
Team Player — Narelle Pech

We had a great first round putting is in the top four.

The second round has a few close games and a couple of losses putting is out of the four. But to
the girls credit they fought hard in their last few games, particularly against Gawler Central to put
themselves back into the top four and into the finals. We played Nuriootpa in the first final — not
having beaten them before and has a really great win to get into the preliminary final against the
eventual premiers — Willaston. Despite the scoreline, the girls never gave up the whole game.

I'm very proud of all ten girls and it was a pleasure to coach them all.
Thankyou to Brooke and the junior 2's from training with us each week. Also thankyou to the

parents who came out to support and score each week. And a big thankyou to Shelley for all her
help on Saturday’s and at training.

?;Q’C?j/ ?I%&Y &5



Junior 2

The Coach: Brooke Etscheid

The Team: Melissa Abinett Sarah Downes
Tiffany Abinett Ashleigh Fox
Emma Bartsch Mardi Hawkes
Jemma Buck Emily Neldner
Brodie Dijksman Cindy Newbery

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Ashleigh Fox

Best & Fairest Runner-Up — Mardi Hawkes
Coaches Trophy — Cindy Newbery

I was a bit nervous about being a coach (first time) and I wasn't really sure what to expect of
myself or the girls. As the first four games went past we settled into our roles. During the season
it was great to get to know the girls and watch them work together.

During trainings we had many laughs, dropped balls, sprints and whinges! Thanks to Tracey,
Shelley and the junior 1 team for training with us.

As we found our feet we started to play some good netball, We also had our fair share of not so
good passages of play! But to the girls credit they were able to recognise their mistakes and try
to fix them.

With one match to go of the round we were fighting for fourth place - that is with Willaston who
we were to play. Before the game I told the girls this was the grand final to get into the finals. It
must have worked because the girls gave everything they has, even after being down all game to
win in a nail bitting finish.

Unfortunately we were knocked out in the first final — it just wasn't our day. The girls didn't give
up all game even though they were down by quite a few. Congratulations girls on keeping you
head high.

A big thankyou to Wendy Newbery for organising scorers and timers each week and o all those
parents who helped out - it made my job a little easier.

Lastly, nut not least of all a great big thankyou to the junior 2 team for being who they are [
could not have asked for a nicer bunch of girls.

cgroo@ ft&cfeic[



Sub-Junior 1

The Coach: Jo Buck

The Team: Hannah Dawkins Lauren Martin
Abbie Dutschke Emma Schilling
Morgan Haines-Smith Jessica Schrapel
Matilda Hoffmann Madeline Solomon

The Winners: Best & Fairest — Abbie Dutschke

Best & Fairest Runner-Up ~ Emma Schilling
Coaches Trophy - Jessica Schrapel

Season 2005 began with a loss to Freeling and we finished the first 4 weeks with 3 losses and only 1 win. At
the end of the first round we were sitting fifth on the premiership table and knew we had to reverse a game
or two’s resulis to make the final four.

The team answered this call and won every game in the second round, finishing second at the end of the
minor round.

The second semi-final saw us play Barossa at South Gawler in appalling conditions. The game was close
throughout and the final score line was only a goal in Barossa’s favour.

The Preliminary final was played against Freeling in what became another close encounter. But we “ran out”
winners by 2 goals to have one last chance to equal the score with Barossa.

Unfortunately Grand Final day presented wet, slimy conditions on Court 3, not dissimilar to the second semi-
final. Another close tussle but Barossa took a match winning lead in the third quarter that we were unable
to bridge, Barossa recording a four goal win and the premiership.

I would like to commend all players on their attitude, their sportpersonship, and the way they trained each
Thursday and presented each Saturday. Their friendly and enthusiastic approach to all aspects of the game
was most encouraging and they were a pleasure to coach.

Congratulations to the trophy winners: Best and Fairest — Abbie Dutschke, Runner-up Best and Fairest -
Emma Schilling and Coach’s Trophy ~ Jessica Schrapel.

Congratulations also to Abbie who won Best on Court on Grand Final Day and also won the Best and Fairest
for the Association for the Sub-Junior 1 competition. She also won the Theima Murphy Trophy for polling the
most votes in the junior competition for the Club. A great individual effort by Abbie — well done.

Thank you to all the parents of the team - a most supportive team. Thanks for all your help on Saturdays,
scoring, timekeeping etc. Thanks to Karen Fox. Our original intent was to coach this team together but a
lack of junior coaches meant she eventually chose to coach the Sub-Junior 2. Karen readily filled in when I
was unavailable and we trained together. Thanks also to the U17’s girls who assisted with umpiring on

training nights. Great to see. Thanks also to the committee for aill they do to support netball, players and
coaches.

And a final word of encouragement to my team:

“You can do anything if you have enthusiasm.
Enthusiasm is the yeast that makes your hopes rise fo the stars.

Enthusiasm is the spark in your eye, the swing in your gait, the grip of your hand, the irresistible surge of your
will and energy io execute yourideas...........

Enthusiasm is at the bottom of all progress!” Henry Ford 1863-1947

Jo Buck

(Jo Jo)



Sub-Junior 2

The Coach: Karen Fox

The team: Maddison Abinett Rebecca Martin
Laura Bush Flynn McNally
Allyse Chapman Sophie Neubauer
Jill Chimielewski Kiara Pudney

Abby Johnson

The winners: Best & Fairest — Rebecca Martin
Best & Fairest Runner-Up - Flynn McNally
Coaches Trophy - Allyse Chapman

The Sub Junior 2 team had mixed success this year. Our team had players who had played
previously in Sub Junior 2 and 3, a couple of players in their first season and a player who
transferred from another club. Given this mix of experience, the first task was to concentrate on
teaching and practicing the basic skills of netball, with two priorities. A lot of time was spent on
correct footwork and the players’ increase in skill was evident by the end of the season. The other
major focus was on passing, with ball drills and court plays to practice using the correct pass and
particularly passing in front of the player.

Fortunately all the girls in this team were keen to play in a variety of positions. This flexibility
enabled me to give equal court time to all players yet still retain a combination on court that was
effective. It is a credit to the girls that they were willing to learn new positions and transfer their
skills from an attacking to a defensive position.

We won a few games this year. Some of the teams we played against were far more experienced
and also physically bigger. The girls played with determination and enthusiasm, and as the
season progressed, they became more confident in their ability to make a contest of it with teams
above them on the premiership ladder.

Congratulations to Rebecca Martin for her success in winning the best and fairest player in the
association. Rebecca is definitely a talented player with a lot of skill and determination. Thank
you to Jo Buck for coaching the team when I was unable to come to training and the Sub Junior 1
and 3 teams for training against us. Thanks also to all the parents for support of their daughter,
for encouraging the team and for their help with scoring and other duties.

{;d‘i‘&ﬂ ?OQC



Sub-Junior 3

The Coach: Toni Martin

The Team: Madelene Beckmann Brittany Read
Nicole Draper Claebon Sandell
Lydia Hage Lucy Walker
Kate Hueppauff : Courtney Wood

Stephanie Page

The Winners: Best & Fairest - Lydia Hage
Best & Fairest Runner-Up - Lucy Walker
Coaches Trophy — Kate Hueppauff

Mel Haines commenced this season coaching the sub junior 3’s until Toni Martin stepped in.

Most of these girls would have actually been playing in the under 11 competition but due
to a lack of players the Club decided to field a sub junior 3 instead. These girls played well
together considering their varying netball skills.

The best game the girls played was against Nuriootpa in round 4 when everyone put in a huge
effort and lost the game by one goal. Despite not being successful in winning games they
were successful in good team spirit and sportsmanship.

Thankyou to all the parents for their help with scoring, timing and most of all their support
each week. Thankyou to all the girls and good luck with your netball in 2006



MODIFIED

The Coach: Karren Raper

The Team: Lucy Bambacas Alexandra Laucke
May Chmielewski Rubi Lienert
Sophie Clark Karina Marschall
Laura Downes Alex Miller
llea Graetz Rebecca Page
Jessica Hancock Amity Thompson

The Tanunda modified’s commenced the season with a brilliant first game at Freeling. Although
we lost by 1 goal it was evident that the modies where very talented and going to be mighty
competitive in season 2005. As the weeks went by the girls ensured their leads and passes were
strong, they intercepted, defended and confidently shot for goals. We were winning games and
the modies started to understand the importance of equitable game time, teamwork and
commitment. In round 2 we barely lost a game...we became the mighty modies!

T would like to thank each player for being a respectful and delightful member of the Tanunda
Netball Club. We are all very proud of how you represented your team, the club at training and at
home and away games. You are all very talented players with a great sense of teamwork,
sportsmanship, enthusiasm, individuality and an absolute joy to watch and coach. Very mighty
indeed!

On behalf of the mighty modies I would like to thank Toni Martin, Shannon Gepp and Lisa
Hancock for their vital skills development and coaching assistance. To Robyn Lienert, Jane Miller,
Trish Colbey and Dianne Barstch for their reliable and regular assistance with scoring, umpiring
and timing. To Debbie Miles, Katrina Neldner and Karen Fox for their leadership and ongoing
support. To the Harts for keeping up with our canteen vouchers through their successful
management of the netball canteen. Most of all to the parents and caregivers who ensured that
our team played every Saturday rain or shine, for assisting in all of the ways that make vou
indispensable members of our mighty modies team!

Thank you very much for all your support
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MINI'S TEAM

Coached by: Dianne Bartsch

Back: Isabelie Bambacas, Eliza Trotta,Maggie Henschke, Amy Mickan,
Hannah Strachan, Alexandra Hewitt
Middle: Ashleigh Harris, Caitlin Scott, Elsa Schuster, Nikia Goers
Madeleine Geue, Ellen Ahrens
Front: Annabel Smart, Matilsa Lienert, Micalie Hunt, Kelby Hunt
Absent: Jadzia Gladigau, Abby Moore



OUR SINCERE THANKS TO QOUR TROPHY SPONSORS

Ahrens Engineering
Barossa Engineering Services [C & F Hawkes]
Barossa Express
Barossa Garages & Home Improvemenis
Barossa Music Centre
Barossa Real Estate
Barossa Valley Sound & Vision (R & A Biagi)
Barossa Valley Toyota
Bartsch Builders [J & C Bartsch]
Bethany Wines
Blue Chilli Hair & Beauty
Jo & Ted Buck
CellarMaster Wines
Robert & Gayle Dawkins
Levene Fechner
Paul Frentsch
Ron & Sue Fuller
Shannon Gepp
Mary Heidenreich
Lyn & Brian Hoklas
Mark & Tracey Hoklas
LJ Hooker Real Estate
Impact Rigging & Welding Services [S & S Martin]
John Rothe Video
Cheryl & Dean Kraehenbuhl!
Marjorie & David Lehmann
Kym & Robyn Lienert
Lynne & Elm Lindner
Kathy & Kingsley Marschall
MB Fashions
Tim McNally
Jason Moon
Frank Murphy
Phil & Katrina Neldner
Scott & Jenny Noell
O’Leary Walker Wines
OB Transport [N. O’Brien]
Rockford Wines
Mick & Liz Schrapel

Janette Schwartzkopif
Tanunda Club
Tanunda Foodland
Tanunda Hotel
Tanunda Newsagency
Wohlers
Word Werx
Zinfandel Team Rooms










